
 
Date:  August 30, 2022 

To:  NRHS Leadership and Advisory Council 

From:  Valli Hoski, Editor, NRHS News, (News@nrhs.com)  

Subject:  September 2022 Status report - NRHS News, and the Rail Attractions Guide. 

NRHS News 
Nine issues published each year. 

 Six are color PDF format, posted on NRHS admin site (https://admin.nrhs.com ). Length of 
print issue is usually 20-30 pages.  

 Three are black and white print issues, mailed to members. Length of mailed issue is 10 
pgs. usually.  

 Submissions by chapters, organizations, members are ALWAYS welcome.  Chapter 
announcements, events, excursions, celebrations and historical memories are eagerly 
sought. Photos are especially appreciated.   

 For submission tips, contact Valli Hoski at news@nrhs.com . 
Issue status to date. 

 Six issues published so far: February 2022 online PDF, March 2022 mailed issue, April 
2022 online, May 2022 mailed issue, June 2022 online, August 2022 and August 
Supplement online. 

 The August 2022 issue and its Supplement comprise the largest issue (54 pages this year. 
A very special thanks is due to Elizabeth Guenzler and Eileen Weber, who are copy editors 
extraordinaire. 

Plan for three remaining 2022 issues, and early 2023 issues 
 October and December 2022- Both are online (PDF) issues. 
 November 2022 - Print/mail issue. 
 February 2023 online issue (PDF), March 2023 issue (print/mail) 

2022 Rail Attractions Guide 
 Please thank Wesley and Shirley Ross on for their ongoing great work on researching and 

compiling the NRHS Rail Attractions Guide.   
 This year’s 22 pgs. Guide is available as a PDF file on the public NRHS web site 

(https://nrhs.com ).  
What about the Telegraph? 

 Focused on news, updates for NRHS and chapter leadership.  Was published ‘as news 
merits’ and sent via email only. 

 Currently on hiatus.  May be resumed as future needs, news, or Board requires. 
 
Thanks to members, chapters, national leadership and all who submit and ensure the success of 
the News and Telegraph.   
 
Respectfully submitted, and enjoy the Fall Conference in Springdale, Arkansas. 
Valli Hoski (email: News@nrhs.com)  


